


The 17th Meeting of the Board of Directors of East of

Scotland Public House Limited  [trading as The Prestoungrange Gothenburg] was held in the Courts at

The Prestoungrange Gothenburg on August 30th 2005

Present:
Much Hon. Baron of Prestoungrange [Chair]



Much Hon. Baron of Dolphinstoun*



Lady Prestoungrange



Mathew Wills Yr of Prestoungrange*



Sylvia Burgess [Secretary]



Craig Allan [Head Brewer] by invitation
Adele Conn [Montjoye]



Steven Cross



Chantal Graham



Andrew Laurie



Anne Taylor [CEO]






*by email and telecon

1.
Minutes of the 15th & 16th Meetings of the Directors held on June 9th and July 12th/ 13th [Think Tank] 2005 respectively at The Prestoungrange Gothenburg 

Agreed:

1.1
That these were correct records.

2.


Matters Arising




Planning Consents including Car Parking at 229B

Reported:

2.1[a]
(Minute 05/15/2)
That the consultants

commissioned to  present a composite application for Planning Consents re several aspects of the ventilation system together with the car park and rear door Condition had regrettably made no progress in securing Registration of the Application to date; and that their latest advices were to separate out the rear door Condition from the car park and other aspects.

2.1[b]
That such a strategy will involve an additional consultant becoming involved concerning the rear door Condition.

Confirmed:

2.1[a]
That the rear door Condition was solely on the grounds

of Noise Nuisance and that the Board was not interested in a revised Condition, simply in its withdrawal.

Agreed:

2.1[a]
That Anne Taylor authorise the consultants to proceed

forthwith.

2.1[b]
That when Consent is received for the car parking area the directors will carefully consider when the work can be undertaken, but that Anne Taylor should immediately proceed to secure 3 quotations for thee work in the expectation that it might be completed in time for the Global Congress in August 2006.

2.1[c]
That when undertaking the additional work surfacing the car park provision should be made for a concrete plinth to be sunk to take a steel corset that can uphold the totem pole when completed.

Reported:
2.1[c]
That a further suggestion had been made by the Council’s Officers following a Complaint to the Council and the Police by a neighbour after the use of chairs and tables in the gardens at The Prestoungrange Gothenburg - that such use required an application for Change of Use of the garden area.

Confirmed:

2.1[b]
That the garden had from time immemorial, and

certainly before the Town & Country Planning Act 1947,  been used for such purposes and seats provided, and had until the improvements were made had been the main point of entry and egress and the open roofing area had been regularly used for sitting out in fine weather.

Agreed:

2.1[d]
That the Directors had no intention of accepting the

suggestion that Planning Consent was required for chairs and tables provided that no sales were made in the garden area; nor was their any intention to apply for consent to paint the witches mural sequence there and to allow visitors to look at them and move up the rear staircase to see the other related exhibits.

2.1[e] 
That Anne Taylor commission drawings to replace the existing signage on the car park to be more effective.

Snagging List, The ‘Keeper’ & 2006 Spring Clean

Reported:
2.2(a)
(Minute 05/15//2.2)
That the majority of the snags had been resolved following construction and fitting out of The Prestoungrange Gothenburg by Robertson Associates, but that several still remained.

Agreed:
2.2[a]
That no additional recourse would be taken against Robertson Associates and the business accounts deemed balanced, with Tony Gillingham ensuring matters are thus shown in the annual accounts for 2005/ 2006. 

2.2[b]
That Anne Taylor and all staffs should prepare their own Final Snags List for attention by Spring 2006 latest and present it to the Chairman no later than October 20th 2005; the Secretary Sylvia Burgess to co-ordinate with the CEO to see that this was definitive.

Reported:
2.2[b]
That Dawn Geddes had retired as Keeper of the Fortalice and arrangements for maintenance and cleaning have been restructured to see if the requisite standards can be achieved without a senior appointment as Keeper.

Agreed:
2.2[c]
That whilst all measures to reduce overhead expenses were to be welcomed, no slippage in maintenance standards anywhere on the premises including all toilets and the beach can be acceptable; and as such the situation shall be reviewed formally again by the Board at its November meeting to see how this restructuring is working prior to the major activity programme for Christmas 2005. 

2.2[d]
That a major Spring Cleaning operation at The Prestoungrange Gothenburg be scheduled to fit in with slack days/ times; and that this should include the redecoration of the north front of the building, completion of infill for stucco and pigeon exclusion.

Collaboration with Fowler’s Ales & Head Brewer

Reported:

2.3[a]
(Minute 05/15/2.4)
That Craig Allan had been

actively involved in the bars meeting and talking with 

customers and had acknowledged the two way benefit thereof.

2.3[b]
That the first Wine Tasting had been successfully organised and plans made for the future taking note of customer observations.




Noise Abatement Order



2.4[a]
(Minute 05/16/6)
By Anne Taylor  and Steven

Cross that all possible efforts to reduce noise that annoys neighbours continue to be made.

2.4[b]
That the putative defective window sound proofing had been investigated and attended to.

2.4[c]
That sound suppressors/ warning systems are being evaluated for use by all musicians.

3.


Launch of GothPoints and ‘Tuesday’ Members’ Draw

Reported:
3.1[a]
That GothPoints had finally been launched on the 1st Anniversary in July, with a considerable crowd of Members and both initial awards won.

3.1[b]
That the weekly award from Tuesday Nights had rolled over since that date and was now approaching £1000; and it had been suggested it should be capped if not won at a certain level.

3.1[c]
The required Tuesday Night Impact on activity at The

Gothenburg had not yet emerged and some anxiety that it might not materialise had been expressed.

Agreed:
3.1
That it would be a breach of faith, even law, to cap the awards without proper Notice as guaranteed when Members initially joined; which would be wholly counter-productive at a time when we are seeking to build an intelligent database for promotional work.

3.2       That the scheme as written shall continue with Members

notified weekly of the roll over and/ or Winner.

3.3       That a full-scale review of the communications with

Members and the operation of the GothPoints scheme should be made in January 2006 i.e. after 6 months; and that in the meantime we stay with the patterns agreed which are well established around the world and work well elsewhere.

Confirmed:

3.1
That the Winners of the ‘Visit to Goteborg’ Sweden are

expected to report back to Members on their Visit and that this should be a keynote event for all GothPoints Members. 

4. Bankers’ Requirements re Expenses Review & Budgets for Calendar Year 2006

Reported:

4.1
That the CEO Anne Taylor and Tony Gillingham had

received and shared with all Senior Mangers the written requirements set down by the Company’s bankers and summarised by the Chairman [Memorandum dated July 28th 2005] if continued loan finance was to be accorded, and all Senior Managers had commenced their reviews and analyses.

Confirmed:

4.1
That the critical focus areas and targets were:

· Gross Margin Improvement  i.e. supplier costs / sale price achieved [10%]

· Direct Operational Expense Reductions i.e. staffing etc required to make the sales in house [25%]

· Sales Volumes Achieved for each Day of Week and at each Events  i.e. focus 80% of promotional activities on very well attended days/ events that readily justify the Direct Operational Expense, rather than myriad activities.

Agreed:
4.1
That the initial proposals arising suggested augur well and constitute an excellent start on the process which must be completed no later than September 30th 2005 for evaluation  by the Bankers on October 6th with 72 hour feedback therefrom.

4.2
That quite apart from the immediate implementation of any/ all improvements that may be feasible, the 2006 Calendar Year Budgets must reflect the revised expense and revenue outcomes. 

5.


Budget Procedures and Plans for 2006 and 2007

Confirmed:

5.1
That Tony Gillingham working with Anne Taylor

working with Mathew Wills are mandated to seek to achieve cash neutral trading by end 2006 so that 2007 can begin to make its Gothenburg Principles contribution to the Arts Festival.

5.2 That the Bankers require Calendar Year Budgets for

 2006 to be ready end October 2005 for sign off before the Christmas season begins.

5.3
That the Company’s Senior Managers must ensure at all times that all arts activities [although favoured customers in all respects] and including the Global Conference in 2006, are formally conducted at ‘arms-length’ for The Prestoungrange Gothenburg.

6.


Financial Reporting and Controls

Confirmed:

6.1
That Lynn Drummond is to be increasingly concerned

with the presentation of management accounts under Tony Gillingham’s leadership; and with the budgeting processes.

7.


Future Meetings

Confirmed:

7.1
That the next and 18th meeting of the Board shall be 

convened before end September by Mathew Wills Yr of Prestoungrange on a date that is mutually agreed with Anne Taylor and Tony Gillingham.

7.2 That the 19th Meeting shall be held mid October to

finalise the Budgets for Calendar Year 2006, also under the Chairmanship of  Mathew Wills.

7.3 That the 20th Meeting shall be held in early November

after the return of Prestoungrange from the USA.

